From: Samantha

Sent:01 September 2022 16:28To:David Fowler; Planning Planning

Subject: Re: O2 planning application Ref No.2022/0528/P

Dear Mr Fowler,

Ref: 2022/0528/P

Having now received and reviewed a copy of the Planning Representations from the Confederation of Local Community Groups, please accept my own objections to this planning application which are fully represented by the Confederation's detailed objections which have already been filed.

As a resident of Greencroft Gardens and my basement flat being affected by the floods last July 2021, I cannot understand how this application could even be considered with Thames Water's infrastructure already struggling with the drainage system of flash flooding and the amount of residents already in the area as is

Also, one cannot walk on the thin pavements on West End Lane during rush hour with all the new developments already built in recent years and another one in the process of completion, our area and its services cannot cope with another 5000 residents.

With regards,

Samantha Hamilton-Smith